2 CIVIC GOVERNMENT (SCOTLAND) ACT 1982 - STREET NAMES - HOUSING
DEVELOPMENT AT 44 GRAY STREET, LOCHEE, DUNDEE (AN9-2021)

A consultation was carried out between 30th November, 2020 and 14th December, 2020 for a new
street name at the above location.

The consultation correspondence was sent to Ward Councillors, Convener, City Archivist, Council
Officers and the Developer, Ramsay’s Skips.

The Department was approached a few years ago by Gail Mitchell, the daughter of the late ex-Lord
Provost Charles Farquhar. Ms Mitchell asked that if a new street name was ever required in the
Lochee area that the Department consider naming it after her late father.

In his role of Councillor for over 40 years, Mr Farquhar contributed a great deal to the Lochee area.
Mr Farquhar also held the position of Lord Provost for 4 years.

The proposal is to name this street “Farquhar Court”.
No other suggestions or comments were received.
Committee is therefore asked to approve the following street name:

Farquhar Court
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